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Wednesday, August 22, 2012

Mr. Kamaki Kanahele

President

Nanakuli Hawaiian Homestead Community Association
89-188 Farrington Highway No.5

Waianae, Hawaii 96792-4124

RE:  Nanakuli Village Center, Hale Makana Affordable Housing Project
Nanakuli-Maili Neighborhood Board No.36, August 21, 2012

Dear Mr. Kanahele:
Aloha no!

On Tuesday, August 21, 2012, after hearing concerns from numerous Nanakuli Hawaiian Homestead
residents; noting the absence of representation from the Nanakuli Village Center project manager and
Department of Hawaiian Homelands administration and Land Management Division staff, the Nanakuli-Maili
Neighborhood Board No.36 unanimously (9 ayes, 0 nays, 0 abstentions) supported the following motion:

“Based on the community concerns, homestead residents feedback and Waianae Coast citizen’s input at
the August 21, 2012 Nanakuli-Maili Neighborhood Board No. 36 meeting at Nanaikapono Elementary
Cafeteria, whereby over 300 people were in attendance, regarding the Nanakuli Hawaiian Homestead
Community Association’s Nanakuli Village Center Hale Makana Project, the Nanakuli-Maili Neighborhood
Board No. 36 is requesting that the entire construction project be stopped from any further movement or
progress until the Nanakuli Hawaijan Homestead Community Association provides Nanakuli Hawaiian
Homestead Community Association members and residents an opportunity to share their concerns.”

Therefore, on behalf of the Nanakuli-Maili Neighborhood Board No.36, | urge the Nanakuli Hawaiian
Homestead Community Association to suspend all construction activities presumed to start on September 1,
2012 until such time that the Nanakuli Hawaiian Homestead Community Association is able to address the
concerns of the Nanakuli Hawaiian Homestead residents at a special meeting called by the Nanakuli
Hawaiian Homestead Community Association on or before Tuesday, October 23, 2012.

I thank you in advance for your understanding and cooperation.
Respectfully,
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ﬁ’r Hanalei Y. Aipoalani
Chair
Nanakuli-Maili Neighborhood Board No. 36

cC: Ms. Jobie Masagatani, Director, Department of Hawaiian Home Lands
Ms. Michelle Kauhane, Deputy Director, Department of Hawaiian Home Lands
Ms. Linda Chinn, Land Management Division, Department of Hawaiian Home Lands
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Oahu’s Neighborhood Board system — Established 1973



